Great Start for KCK Athletes in Kilmacow
 
The cross country season opened in style last Sunday when the Annual Kilmacow Open Cross Country event went ahead. The event drew large numbers of competitors as the sun gave us very favourable weather conditions. Athletes from Waterford, Kilkenny, Wicklow, Wexford, Carlow, Tipperary, Cork and beyond insured competition was of a very high standard, with up to 60 athletes in taking to the line in some races. 
 
Excellent Performances from the Girls
The very first race of the day, the U8 300m, started well for the club. Roisín Power, Rebecca Walsh and Áine Fitzgerald all showed good speed to take top ten finishes and a medal each. Our under team of Kayleigh Cass, Ciara Power and Sarah O’Neill Dowdall kept up the fine results, with Kayleigh leading home the team in 10th place. One of the biggest fields of the day took part in the girl’s U12 race, which saw the club well represented. Ellen Boylan lead home the team, and she was followed closely by Helina Barry, Aisling Power, Nadia Power and Aoife Barry. The girl’s did very well and should score well at the county championships.
At under 14 level, Roisín Dunphy ran a very good race to come home a well placed 14th, while Tao Behan was close behind in place, also showing strong levels of fitness competing out of her age.
Rena Behan, Emily Keane and Hannah Mei Behan all showed good form when they raced in the U16 3000m. Competing a year out of age, the girls did very well. Rena finished strong coming home in 5th while Emily was close on her heels in 14th.
 
Meanwhile at senior level, Siobháin Boylan KCK took a good win in the women’s O35 category after a very strong run, to round off a very good day overall for the club.
 
Boys
Robert Power began proceedings for the boys as he picked up a medal in the under 8 race. Alan Cantwell and Eoin Flavin both produced strong performances in the under 9 equivalent as they took home a medal each. Paudie Barry lead home our strong U10 team, finishing an excellent 6thplace, second Waterford finisher. He was joined by Adam Murray, Colm Barry, Paulie Cunningham, Seánie Flavin and Shane Power to make a strong team. In the boys U12 race, we had three excellent performances from Mikey Flavin, Kyle Walsh and Donnacha Dunphy, with all three finishing strongly. Padraig and Seamus Fitzgerald finished home in 6th and 7th places in the boys U14 race, showing great speed and determination in the closing stages.
 
A particular well done to all KCK athletes competing for the first time over cross country, this event will stand to you enormously in the weeks ahead. Thank you to the parents who made the trip to Kilmacow, it was great to see such a good level of turnout. The good performances bode well for the upcoming fixtures over the next few weeks. A special thanks to St.Senan’s A.C. for hosting a very well organised and enjoyable Cross Country day.

